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234/19
Apologies.

Cllrs.  J Brummel, B Gilbert, T Mcdonagh, C McKemey, L McKemey and S Parker.     

235/19
Declarations of Interest.

None.
236/19
Dispensation Requests.

None.
237/19
Public Participation.


None.
238/19
Minutes of the Meeting held on 9th March 2020. 
Resolved that the Minutes of the Meeting held on the 9th March 2020, copies of which had been previously circulated to members, be signed by the Chairman as a true record.

239/19
Matters arising from the Minutes of the Meeting held on 9th February 2020.
Minute 219/19 – Keep Britain Tidy – The Clerk informed members’ that in view of the restrictions imposed by the coronavirus pandemic the Fleckney Spring Clean-up planned for then 28th March had been cancelled. Keep Britain Tidy had rescheduled the event for September 2020.

Minute 219/19 – Leicester Road Pollution Monitoring– The Clerk informed members that Harborough DC installed pollution monitoring equipment on High Street as this was considered a worse location than Leicester Road.
Minute 219/19 – In-house Training – The Clerk informed members’ that the LRALC had cancelled all training sessions and events for the foreseeable future due to the coronavirus pandemic and therefore the session planned for the 20th April would now not take place.

Minute 226/19 – Planning Application 20/00180/REM – The Clerk informed members’ that he had been in touch with the developer’s planning consultant who had indicated that the developer was looking into whether it would be possible to provide a single access although any amendment could not be done until the reserved matters had been approved. Once the reserved matters had been approved the developer could look at amending the outline permission to allow a change to the access.
Minute 227/19 – VE Day Celebration – In view of the restrictions that were in place relating to the coronavirus pandemic it was agreed that it would not be appropriate to go ahead with an event on the Village Green on 8th May.

Minute 228/19 - Neighbourhood Plan – The Clerk informed members’ that due to the restrictions being placed on holding local elections there was a strong possibility that the referendum which had been provisionally scheduled for the 25th June would now not take place.

240/19
Delegation to the Clerk to the Council.
In view of the emerging situation with Covid-19 and the distinct possibility that the Parish Council may either be not quorate or unable to meet to make decisions members considered it appropriate in order for the Parish Council to continue to operate to delegate authority to the Clerk to the Council to make decisions as necessary.
It was proposed by Cllr. C Ward and seconded by Cllr. Earwaker that:
In response to the Covid-19 outbreak in the UK and in the event that it is not possible to convene a meeting of the Council in a reasonable time, the Clerk to the Council shall have delegated authority to make decisions on behalf of the Council where such decisions can not reasonably be deferred and must be made in order to comply with a commercial or statutory deadline. The delegation does not extend to matters expressly reserved to the Council in legislation or in its Standing Orders or Financial Regulations. Any decisions made under this delegation must be recorded in writing and must be published in accordance with the relevant regulations. This delegated authority ceases upon the first meeting of the Council after the council meeting at which the delegation was put in place.
On being put to the vote the motion was carried by four votes to nil. 
Cllr. Birch abstained from voting.
241/19    Sports Centre Closure.
The Clerk informed members’ that there was now a Government directive closing all sports and leisure and associated facilities and as a consequence the Sports Centre and it associated facilities had been closed would remain closed until such time as it was allowed to reopen.


Resolved the information be received and noted.
242/19    Staff Matters.
The Clerk provided information on the impact on staff and any arrangements that needed to be made in light of the latest Government advice regarding Corvid-19.

The Clerk outlined the situation as follows:

	Member of Staff

	Working Arrangements

	Clerk to the Council
	To work from home and only visit the office (Sports Centre) when absolutely necessary and essential.


	Administrative Assistant
	To work from home and only visit the office (Sports Centre) when absolutely necessary and essential.



	Facilities Manager/ Sports Development Officer
	To work from home and only visit the office (Sports Centre) when absolutely necessary and essential.



	Premises Officers (3)
	Working reduced hours with essential duties restricted to gate opening, litter picking and building security.


	Street Orderly
	Normal working arrangements with emphasis on personal protective equipment, social distancing and working when there is an expectation that streets will be quiet.


	Grounds Maintenance Operative
	Normal working arrangements with emphasis on personal protective equipment and social distancing.


In order to provide certainty to staff about their remuneration the Clerk suggested that those staff working from home should have their remuneration guaranteed to the 30th June 2020 based on their contracted hours even though their work load may reduce as a result of the closure of the Sports Centre and the ongoing impact of the coronavirus pandemic. The situation would be kept under review and if the Sports Centre is likely to remain closed after the 30th June staff would be kept informed of any impact this may have on their employment.
Resolved that:

i) The changed working arrangements for staff be approved.

ii) Staff working from home to have their remuneration guaranteed to 30th June 2020 based on their contracted hours.

iii) The ongoing situation be kept under review.

243/19
Fleckney Village Aid Scheme.
Members’ considered an application from the Fleckney Village Aid Scheme, that had been established to help those in the Village adversely affected by the Corvid-19 outbreak, for a repayable advance of £500 to provide a float to enable volunteers to carry out shopping for those who were self isolating. Members accepted that whilst it was a repayable advance it was very likely that some of the advance may not be repaid due to the nature of the purpose for which it was to be used.

Resolved that in accordance with Section 137 Local Government Act 1972 a repayable advance of £500 be made to the Fleckney Village Aid Scheme subject to the advance being made and managed by a properly constituted local charitable or voluntary organisation.

244/19
Football Foundation - Funding for Grounds Maintenance Work.
The Facilities Manager/ Sports Development Officer Members’ informed members’ that an application for funding was being made by Fleckney Athletic FC to the Football Foundation to carry out additional grounds maintenance works to football pitches to supplement the existing maintenance regime carried out by the Parish Council.   If approved it would be over a ten year period and Fleckney Athletic FC need the Parish Council’s permission for its contractor to work on the pitches as part of the application process. An agreement to the request would not give any exclusivity of use of the areas concerned. It was anticipated that the work would be carried out by the Council’s contractor but may not necessarily be the case.
Resolved that Fleckney Athletic FC be granted access to the grass pitches on the Leicester Road Recreation by its contractor to carry out maintenance work as specified in any agreement for funding with the Football Foundation and for no other purpose.
245/19
Date of Next Meeting.
In view of the current circumstances with regard to Corvid-19 it was agreed that the meetings scheduled for 6th April and 11th May (Annual Meeting) and the Annual Parish Meeting scheduled for the 6th April 2020 would be cancelled.


It would be decided at a later date if the meeting scheduled for 8th June would be held.
The Meeting closed at 7.42 pm.
Signed………………………………….Date……………….
Chairman
Minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting of the Fleckney Parish Council held at the Sports Centre on 23rd March 2020.
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